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	Name: Rhonda Doyle LeBlanc

	Date: August, 2015


	Constituency (area, equity, etc.):  Women’s Director, Maritimes

	Activities since March, 2015

	Activity
	How it fulfilled my role on the Regional Council

	2015 Atlantic School
	Had the wonderful opportunity to co-emcee at the Atlantic School in Antigonish with Brother Mike LeBlanc. Since we were both directors and were there attending training we were asked to open and close the school, speak at events including the rally, etc.  

	Worker Educator Training
	Attended the facilitator training course at the Atlantic School with the goal of developing a network of worker educators committed to increasing union engagement through member to member education.  This training was excellent and I highly encourage others to apply when another opportunity arises.

	Halifax Human Rights Committee
	First meeting of the newly rejuvenated Halifax Human Rights Committee took place.  The committee met to make a plan for the coming year and to discuss how to obtain equality in our communities and workplaces. 

	Soul’s Harbour Rescue Mission
	The Human Rights Committee took the lead on the Soul’s Harbour Rescue Mission activity.   The area council and women’s committee also joined in.  This rewarding activity involved serving a meal to the clients (homeless and individuals in need). During this time we talked about the importance of public services and how we are all affected.   

	Pride Parade
	Participated in the always awesome Pride Parade in Halifax. We decorated the PSAC float/truck and handed out information and candy to the crowds. 

	Area Council
	Continue to participate on the area council; we discuss political activities and take action in order to help improve the lives of workers and families in Canada. The upcoming federal election and informing Canadians of important issues affecting them is currently a high priority.  

	Harper in Truro
	Participated in the Harper “welcoming party”. In May we gathered in Truro when we learned that he was planning to attend an activity there. We passed on the message for him to respect the law and bargain in good faith. It was well attended by union members, environmentalists and community activists.

	NPSW BBQ
	The Halifax Area Council along with UVAE local 80019 and UEW local 80820 sponsored a BBQ for the Solidarity Week activity instead of participating in Public Service week activities.  Food and drinks were served, petitions were signed and information was shared.


	Regional Women’s Committees
	As women’s director, I am available for committees as required.  I keep them abreast of current activities, campaigns and events.  We work to keep committees active and have recently started to revitalize a NB RWC.  At the Halifax RWC meeting in June, I conducted the elections and the oath of office.

	#VoteChildCare2015
	There was a Pan-Canadian Week of action for child care that took place in May. We discussed activities, shared the details with our networks and participated in the #VoteChildCare2015 Twitter storm.

	NSFL Women’s Committee
	This committee worked hard to plan the NSFL Women’s Conference on “Women in Politics” but unfortunately the event had to be cancelled. .  We are now working on activities for women at the upcoming NSFL Convention this fall including a luncheon and auction for all attendees. 

	Nova Scotia Women’s Retreat Planning
	Developed a proposal for a NS Women’s Retreat. Due to the federal election this event is now rescheduled until after the election. The purpose of this retreat is to share issues with women activists, promote RWCs and engage women to take action. 

	Advanced Duty to Accommodate Training
	Attended the Advanced duty to Accommodate training to be able to provide effective representation on the issue of Duty to Accommodate for members with disabilities.

	Treasury Board Town Hall Meeting
	Attended the meeting where an update was provided by Gail Lem, PA Group Lead Negotiator, on the Treasury Board negotiations to date. 

	National Human Rights Committee Meeting
	Meeting with my counterparts – women’s representatives from across Canada, either in person or via teleconference.  We discuss current initiatives, plan and share activities for the commemorative dates and work on the PSAC priorities.  

	Council Meetings
	Continued working on the campaigns and priority issues at hand with the council.  I also co-chair the women’s committee and am a member of the Human Rights committee on council.  Important issues are shared and recommendations are brought forward and voted on. 

	UEW Local 80820
	I continued on as President of my local, participated in hearings, grievances, mobilizing and meetings. Continued on as Co-Chair of the local OHSC committee, worked on setting up a Respectful Workplace Committee for the region, organized JLP sessions, etc. 

	Challenges you had to cope with since the last meeting

	The challenges remain much the same. This current government that is anti-union and anti-worker is always a big challenge but I believe that we as union members and activists are up for the challenge! Members and the community need to come together more than ever. 

	What would you like to work on next?

	The next period will focus mainly on political action as we lead up to the federal election in October.  In September I plan to attend the UEW Regional Conference, council meetings and the Labour Day activity. 
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